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October 21, 2024

Information Update regarding Election Day
No School on Tuesday, November 5, 2024

In preparation for the 2024 Presidential Election, Vassalboro Town officials initially determined
that the Vassalboro school was a viable option to use for voting purposes. The voting area has a
separate entrance available through our gym. Cameras were installed throughout the school
several years ago as an element of safety precaution. Additionally, when planning for this or
other special events, law enforcement is an expected presence.

However, with today’s heightened unease, both here and across the nation, town officials took
this under advisement and worked to establish another location for voting. However, the
Secretary of State has denied their request.

Consequently, to allay any anxieties, we will close school on Election Day, Tuesday, November
5,2024. Similar to the process we use with a “snow day,” this day will be added to the school
calendar in June, 2025.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

ﬁa./

Al Pfeiffer, Superintendent
Vassalboro Community School



